H.A.L.O. Meeting Monday, August 15, 2011


The HALO meeting on this date was held at the Baymont hotel.  The meeting was called to order by Linda Oeller, the only officer present.

The update on adoptions is 6 dogs have been adopted with 5 coming from Animal Control.  So far all adoptions have been successful.

The proceeds from the recent garage sale were $800.  This amount was considered quite a successful outcome.


Amber took five kittens from Animal Control and bottle fed them.  There are no other fosters for cats.  All kittens need shots.  There was discussion about the issue of adopting puppies or kittens too young to be spayed or neutered.  The problem is that they would need to be in foster care much longer than older animals.


Chester is a dog that has been pulled from Animal Control, but he is heartworm-positive.  HALO needs to decide on a policy about taking heartworm- positive animals from Animal Control.


501C3 has been received in the IRS office.  They have cashed our check.  Nan Charpiot explained the process IRS uses to process applications.  As soon as we get official tax exempt status we will file for tax exempt status at the state level.  We expect to hear from IRS within 90 days.


There were several fundraisers discussed.  There will be a golf tournament at Hidden Oaks Country Club in October.  Once we have a firm date for the tournament, we’ll have flyers printed.  We need to put together goodie bags with HALO information included.  Emilia Zeller suggested a silent auction for the golf tournament.


Pam Wurtz made suggestions for several fund raisers:  a dog walk with entry fees, aluminum cans, holidays with animal costumes, a singing contest, and a Christmas gingerbread dog house on the Square.  On October 8 the Corvette Club has a car show.  This club chooses a charity to donate to.  October 22 – 23 is Harvest Moon Festival.  In December we could write a letter to the editor of the paper suggesting people donate to HALO instead of exchanging gifts.


Areas of volunteer concerns were discussed.



Insurance will be discussed at the next board meeting.


Oak Hill Animal Rescue program was discussed.  They started much as HALO did.


Judy Hull made a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded by Linda Oeller.
